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For Immediate Release   November 2, 2023 

 

***UPDATE***  MCTXSheriff Investigates Shooting on Bitter Root Drive 

 

The Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office continues to investigate the homicide that occurred on 

Bitter Root Drive yesterday evening. The victim in this case has been identified as 25-year-old 

male Vyshawn Johnson of California. 

 

Detectives with the Homicide and Violent Crimes Unit are seeking the public’s help in identifying 

a possible suspect pictured below, who is described as a black male. The suspect vehicle, 

previously pictured yesterday, is described as a Grey Pontiac Sedan with dark-tinted windows and 

a red Pontiac emblem on the hood. 

 

If you recognize this suspect or know the whereabouts of this vehicle or who the occupants or 

owner is, please contact the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office at 936-760-5800, option 3, or 

call 911. This suspect is considered armed and dangerous. Do not approach the suspect or the 

vehicle, and call 911 if you see them. 

You can also remain anonymous by calling Multi-County Crime Stoppers at 1-800-392-STOP 

[7867] and refer to case # 23A323581. 
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For Immediate Release   November 1, 2023 

 

***UPDATE***  MCTXSheriff Investigates Shooting on Bitter Root Drive 

 

The Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office is seeking the public’s help in locating this vehicle, 

which was involved in the homicide on Bitter Root Drive.  

The vehicle is described as a Grey Pontiac Sedan with dark-tinted windows and a red Pontiac 

emblem on the hood. 

If you know the whereabouts of this vehicle or who the occupants or owner is, please contact the 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office at 936-760-5800, option 3, or call 911. The occupants of this 

vehicle are considered armed and dangerous. Do not approach the driver, and call 911 if you see 

this vehicle. 

You can also remain anonymous by calling Multi-County Crime Stoppers at 1-800-392-STOP 

[7867] and refer to case # 23A323581. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Travis Wood, Specialist 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 

Administrative Services 

Follow us @MCTXSheriff 

 

http://www.mctxsheriff.org
https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff/
https://nextdoor.com/agency-detail/tx/montgomery-county/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/
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For Immediate Release   November 1, 2023 

 

MCTXSheriff Investigates Shooting on Bitter Root Drive 

On November 1, 2023, at approximately 2:30 p.m., Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Deputies 

responded to the 20100 block of Bitter Root Drive in reference to an assault with a firearm call.  

Upon arrival, Deputies observed a 25-year-old male lying in the driveway with multiple gunshot 

wounds who was pronounced deceased on scene.  

Detectives with the Homicide and Violent Crimes Division, along with Crime Scene Investigators 

and the Montgomery County District Attorney's Office, are conducting their investigation.  

Preliminary investigation indicates there was an altercation between two males who knew each 

other.  The suspect produced a firearm and shot the victim multiple times.  

The suspect has not been identified at this time.  The suspect was observed leaving the area in a 

Grey Pontiac Sedan with dark-tinted windows and a red Pontiac emblem on the hood. 

This is still an ongoing investigation.  There is no other information available at this time.  
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